SECTION 3.00 Financial Policies

Subsection 3.07

Camp Camrec Scholarship

Announcement of the scholarship and procedures to obtain an application from Menno will be placed in the church bulletin prior to each camp.

Scholarships are available through the Deacon's Fund and will be granted each time on an individual basis. The Church Deacons/Pastor will approve all scholarship applications and will make direct payment to Camp Camrec.

The Church Board/Pastor understand that circumstances have occurred when approval needs to be immediate. The Church Board/Pastor has pre-authorized the payment for those who are connected with Menno and wish to attend a camp. The Camp Director will have the recipient fill out an application and will send that to the church. Verbal approval via telephone may be granted as long as a formal application is completed and sent to Menno.

A copy of the application will be kept by the administrator of the Menno Church Deacon's Fund (Pastor or Deacon). A copy will also be sent to the director of Camp Camrec as needed. The Menno Treasurer will be given a copy only if insufficient funds are available in the Deacon's Fund and the Local Ministry Fund is disbursing payment.

Revised 2016